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From: Hamilton, Janet
To: "mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com"; 
cc: "vdamasceno@geosyntec.com"; Lubozynski, Tom; 


Rush, Kim; 
Subject: J.E.D. First RAI - SO49-022
Date: Thursday, December 29, 2011 2:15:00 PM
Attachments: 11-12-29 JED SO-022 cost est details-OCD-433.pdf 


Dear  Mr. Kaiser,
 
Attached is an Adobe Acrobat version of the solid waste " First Request for Additional 
Information  "  from the Central District of the Florida Department of Environmental Protection.
        
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business days by 
clicking the ‘Reply’ button or via e-mail at: Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us or by phone: 
407.897.4304
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is available at http://
www.adobe.com/.  
 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to you, please e-mail your request to me.
 
 
Thank you,
 
On behalf of: Tom Lubozynski, Waste Program Administrator
Janet Hamilton, Secretary
Hazardous & Solid Waste Section, DEP, Central District
407.897.4304
Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us
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December 29, 2011 
 
E-Mail 
mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com  
 
Mr. Mike Kaiser  OCD-SW-11-433 
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC 
1501 Omni Way 
St. Cloud, Florida 34773 
 
 Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility 
 Class I – Operations Permit Renewal 
 First Request for Additional Information – Addendum: Cost Estimate Details   
 Permit Application No. SO49-0199726-022 
 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
This letter is a follow-up to the First Request for Additional Information dated 
December 7, 2011, OCD-SW-11-399, to provide clarification for the cost estimate which 
was requested as item #10.  Item #10 requested a detailed cost estimate for Cells 1-7.   
 
Upon a recent review of the previous detailed cost estimates, it was noted that the cost 
for the purchase of cover soil was not included because the soil would be acquired from 
on-site borrow pits.  The use of soil from on-site sources is not an estimate relying upon 
a third party to supply the materials.  Also, should the financial mechanism need to be 
invoked and the Department take over responsibility for the closure of the site, the 
Department would not have the legal authority to dig up the on-site soil for the closure 
activities.  Therefore, for closure cost estimates, the cost of the cover soil must reflect soil 
coming from an off-site source.  Please ensure the response to the First Request For 
Information, item #10 includes the cost for the procurement of off-site soil.   Also, the 
detailed cost estimate for Cell 8 will need to be updated as well to include the cost of 
off-site soil. 
 
As a reminder, the basis for closure cost estimates may come from various sources such 
as, but not limited to, experience from recent partial closure work, current purchase 
price of daily cover soil, third party estimates, etc.  
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If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
___________________________                                                     
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
FTL/kr 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:   
Victor M. Damasceno, Ph.D., P.E. – Geosyntec Consultants, vdamasceno@geosyntec.com  
 
 
 










